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Hosted by Pine Tree Chapter 002
 

General Chairs Tricia and Neal Chartier
 

GREETINGS FROM NSDCA CAMPOREE snooper committee
 

Welcome back to the Midwest.  The entire committee of the 66th annual 
NSDCA International  Camporee welcomes you.  We encourage you to 
extend your stay in the area and visit some of the many things that are 
available.  Your ditty bag has information, take the time to review it and 
enjoy what Fond du Lac, Wisconsin has to offer. 
The  Snooper  is  the  daily  (Tuesday,  Wednesday,  and  Thursday  only) 
communication/publication where you will find program additions or changes as 
well as other bits of “news”. If schedule changes are necessary, we will attempt to get 
them printed in the Snooper.    WE WANT YOUR NEWS SO PLEASE PLACE 
YOUR “ARTICLES” FOR THE SNOOPER IN THE EMPTY GREEN BOWL 
(ON THE DANCE REGISTRATION DESK) BEFORE THE CLOSE OF THE 
DANCE  ON  TUESDAY  AND  WEDNESDAY.  Got  pictures  send 
to 708rheabill@gmail.com. The Snooper is YOUR publication. We can‘t have a 
Snooper without some “scoops”. It’s nice to know the chapter number too. We will 
be sending out the Snooper via email.  There will also be some printed copies 
available.
 

SCHEDULE ADJUSTMENT/REMINDERS
 

WIFI:  There is free WIFI:  Your Welcome bag has a wonderful packet with many 
pieces of important information.  The WIFI was either misprinted or missing .  We 
tried to fix it but, just in case you are not sure, here it is again.      FDLCO-Visitor 
 
Sports  Signup:  Even if  you reregistered for  sports,  PLEASE confirm your 
participation by adding your name to the signup sheet located on the dance 
registration desk. If not pre-registered and want to participate you can still 
sign up.

STATISTICS

mailto:708rheabill@gmail.com


We were expecting 36 preregistered units.  Five preregistered units had to c
anceled due to health reasons.  John & Dolly Ide won’t be here. John has 
some eye problems and now Dolly has Covid.  Ted Hughes is in the hospital, 
just had bowel surgery.  He is now off the ventilator and is breathing on his 
own.  Which is great news!! Sally & Bob Foley are no longer camping.  Bob 
had a major accident and is afraid of falling.  We are so sad they won’t be 
joining any longer.  Diane Poquette is having breast cancer surgery they are 
hoping to make it to the NSDC in Milwaukee.   We hope to have some units 
register at the door.

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES
 

We know there are birthdays and anniversaries this week.  Tell us so we can share 
with everyone.

Any wonderful or funny experiences that happen while exploring the area.  We 
would love to share those, too.

  A BIG THANK YOU TO OUR CALLERS 
AND CUERS (7 & 4)

Our first potluck on Sunday night!!! 
Let the fun begin!!

HAVE A GREAT DAY – 
HAPPY CAMPING – 
FANTASTIC DANCING – 
ENJOY.


